OHIO PROVIDER RESOURCE ASSOCIATION

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

SEPTEMBER 22, 2010

I. CALL TO ORDER:

Than Johnson, President; called the meeting to order at 10:15 a.m. at the OPRA offices in Grandview, Ohio.  Present were Michael DeFrancesco, Vice-President; Pat Colombo, Secretary; Gary Toth, Past President; Anna Barrett; Dona England-Afek; Jay Fabian; Janice Hall; Angie Hannahs; Robert Heinzerling; Betty Holland; Becky LeMasters; Donna Merrill; Jorji Milliken; Paul Oehrtman; Shirley Russell; Debbie Schmieding; John Swanson; Sister Marianne Van Vurst and Tom Weaver.  There being twenty members, a quorum was constituted and official business was transacted.  Also present was Mark Davis, President; Anita Allen, Vice-President; Teri Derry, Director of Training and Professional Development and Missy Craddock, Director of Government Relations. 

II.  FINANCE COMMITTEE:

There was no Finance Report.

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
The August minutes were not available and will be approved at a future meeting.

IV.
STRATEGIC PLAN FOR 2010-2012:

Mark Davis suggested that finalization of the plan be deferred until the November Board meeting.    The Board was in agreement.

V.
IO WAIVER REVIEW FINDINGS RESPONSE:  
Mark Davis reported that DODD has not responded yet to some of our concerns.  In light of this, we will be sending a letter to the Director.  

VI.
REIMBURSEMENT AND DIRECT SUPPORT PROFESSIONAL WAGES STRATEGIC FOCUS AREA: 

Mark Davis discussed our continuing request for additional funds for Direct Care wages via the extended FMAP.   The Director is supporting this and has asked for a proposal on how this could be accomplished.  Unless county dollars are used, this would also require approval from the Governor and OBM.
Mark reported that the new waivers should be approved retroactive to October 1, 2010, but the department plans to not implement the new services until around January 1, 2011.
Mark encouraged providers to sign up for the CPT train the trainer session.   We need additional agencies to participate.
Anita reported that the CBA and providers have finally agreed on a solution to the issues around the state with On Site On Call.   The standardized approach will be distributed from Patrick Stephan on Monday.  Anita also indicated that we are still waiting on JFS to send out the RFP for data to allow the IAF modernization project to go forward.   
VII. WAITING LIST STRATEGIC FOCUS AREA:  

Teri Derry reported that there is some progress being made in the group of counties working on a waiting list approach.  As soon as there is a formal result from the group, they hope to roll it out around the state.
VIII:
UNMET AND EMERGING NEEDS STRATEGIC FOCUS AREA:  

The old Flexible Support Waiver is now the Self Empowered Life Funding and will be known as the SELF Waiver.   Missy reported that they have added a new more flexible day services menu.  There is still concern about the support broker role and the loss of the ability of families to control any of the funding without the approval of the SSA.
IX.
  STATE BUDGET AND LEGISLATIVE UPDATE:  

Missy Craddock reported that tax receipts continue to run above estimates.  There is still a concern that there will be a double dip in the recession.  The Budget Commission has rarely met.  She also reminded the Board to be active now with their legislators.   There will be another silent auction at the conference to benefit the PAC.  

X.
 RULES SUMMARY:

Missy Craddock reported that we are working with JFS on some rules regarding successor liability.  DODD has suggested some rule rescissions which we are reviewing.  
XI.
 FEDERAL ISSUES:
Mark discussed the companion care rule (exemption from overtime) which is being reviewed by ANCOR.  

XII.
 DISTRICT MEETINGS:
Anita reported that the first round of district meetings has been finished and we have six new members as a result. Anita and Teri reported that they continue to go well, with some new members attending.  It helps to have trustees call prospective members ahead of time. 
District Seven will repeat theirs before the end of the year.  We plan to do another round in spring.  

XIII. 
SIMPLIFICATION AND EFFICIENCIES STRATEGIC FOCUS AREA:

Anita and Michael DeFrancesco reported on the proposed revisions to adult services training requirements.   They are very pleased with the proposal which was distributed.  

Mark announced that a steering committee for the SSA/Program Management Grant has been identified and they are working on the initial deliverables for the grant.

Anita explained that membership in the OPRA sponsored health plan is going slowly but members are signing up.

The Provider Selection Website is working well.

Anita asked for feedback on licensure reviews since we received clarification on the use of the new comprehensive tool.   Responses were mixed.  There seems to be a learning curve on the part of the surveyors.

OPRA has entered into a payroll agreement with CBIZ.  Two additional agreements will be coming soon.

XIV. 
MISCELLANEOUS: 
Missy discussed a meeting with JFS regarding their new MITS system.  There could be significant problems as the system is brought online, including payment delays.  The department is discussing contingency planning and we are continuing our discussions with them.

Paul Oehrtmann moved that the Board go into Executive Session.  Dona England-Afek seconded the motion and it was approved.  The Board entered Executive Session at 2:07 pm.

The Executive Session ended at 2:28 pm.  
XV.
ADJOURNMENT:

The meeting was adjourned at 2:30 PM
Respectfully Submitted,

Patricia Colombo

Secretary

